



Minutes of the Building Committee

GHS Music Instructional Space and Auditorium Project

Date:

August 2, 2011
Location:
Staff Development Room, Havemeyer building
Attendees:
Committee Voting Members – Aris Crist, Bill Kelly, Leslie Moriarty, Joe Ross, Jackie Welsh, Bob Brady (via telephone).    

Ex-Officio –   Sid Freund, Bob Kavee, Peter Robinson, David Theis

Other – Scott Kirkham. Kathy Cowles and Federico DelPriore from Perkins & Will, Ty Tregellas from Turner, Chris Winters, Ben Branyan, Susan Chipouras, John Frangione, Kim Eves and Tom Bobkowski from BOE, Dustin Anderson from Office of the First Selectman, Lisa Beth Savitz, Neil Bouknight, Lisa Chamoff
The meeting was called to order at 7:35 a.m. by Joe Ross, Chairman.
Payments:

MOTION:  A motion was made by Bob Brady and seconded by Bill Kelly for payment of $336,722.75 to Cherry Hill Construction for work completed.



VOTE:

6 – 0


MOTION APPROVED  
MOTION:  A motion was made by Bill Kelly and seconded by Leslie Moriarty for payment of $3,645.75 to DiSalvo Erickson for progress on the structural peer review.


VOTE:

6 – 0


MOTION APPROVED

MOTION:  A motion was made by Bill Kelly and seconded by Leslie Moriarty for payment of $299 to Emergency Access Systems for padlocks on fences.



VOTE:

6 – 0


MOTION APPROVED

Change Orders:

MOTION:  A motion was made by Bill Kelly and seconded by Leslie Moriarty to approve up to the following amounts for expenses related to the soil testing, site observations and air testing related to the removal of the contaminated soil:


Special inspections (DTC)

up to $15,000


Site observations (DTC)

up to $45,000


Soil and air testing (DTC/EAS)
up to $60,000



VOTE:

6 – 0


MOTION APPROVED

MOTION:  A motion was made by Bill Kelly and seconded by Leslie Moriarty to approve up to $100,000, subject to the BET’s vote to release the funds from the MISA construction budget plus the availability of BOE/Parks & Rec operating funds, for the Phase II/IIIa testing of the GHS site.



VOTE:

6 – 0


MOTION APPROVED

The Committee discussed the current status of the MISA Phase 1 construction.  Both the south and north lots will be completed prior to the start of school.  Work on the west lot was halted when unusual soil conditions were found.  The Committee discussed the modifications to the work plan as follows:  (1) discontinuing the work to install the drainage systems, widening the lot and installing new light poles; (2) carting away the contaminated soil; (3) restore the west portion of the lot to usable condition for use by GHS; (4) determine if expanded areas by pool building and boiler equipment can be completed; (5) determine if realignment of driveway can be completed prior to school start date.

The Committee also discussed its role in assisting the BOE in gaining access to the fields.  The testing program to determine the ways to gain access will proceed in parallel to testing/construction in parking lots.

The Committee discussed the status of the planning for the rest of the MISA project.  Project modifications based on the value engineering list will be reviewed and approved at a future building committee meeting.  The BSF review is continuing and is expected to be completed in August.  All peer reviewers comments are being reviewed and, where appropriate, the plans are being modified to reflect those changes.  The plans will be submitted for P&Z sign-off as first stop for submission for building permit.  P&W will work towards having biddable documents by the beginning of September.  The timeline will be for a 5-6 week bid and review process. 

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, August 16, 2011 at 7:30 a.m. in the Staff Development Room at Havemeyer.  A motion was made and approved to adjourn the meeting at 9:50 a.m.
 Respectfully submitted,

Leslie Moriarty




Joe Ross
Clerk






Chairman
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